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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 21st  March  2017 
at The Limes, High Street- 7.30pm.
PRESENT:	Cllr Hallett (Chairman),  Cllr Sams,   Cllr Douglass,  Cllr Freeman, Cllr Dixon, Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Hull, , Cllr McInulty 
District Cllr Cathcart, District Cllr McCraith 
Members of Public	10

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Cllr Hirtzel, Cllr Woodhouse, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Catherall, Cllr Rincón and County Cllr Dent

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no interests declared.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETINGS
3.1 Minutes of Planning committee meeting  7th March 2017 
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 7th March 2017 were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Land at Clear Farm
The Chairman reported that a meeting had been held with a representative from County Farms, their agent and the Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Robinson. Their immediate concern was that it appeared the fencing at the back of the land leased to the Parish Council was in the wrong place. County Farms wanted to develop the Rouses land behind the leased land and had plans for around 30 homes, which was not a particularly high density, and wanted to know whether the fence would be moved. This would increase the leased area slightly. The Chairman reminded Councillors that the Parish Council had put forward for this additional Rouses land to be local green space and the emerging Local Development Plan contained that. He stressed that a planning application had not yet been submitted so at this stage the proposal was for information. The Developer had asked to make a presentation at the next planning committee meeting. There would also be a public consultation taking place in the village on the 5th April 2017. The Chairman advised that as the fence would affect the recreation land, and it would cost money to move, he would raise the issue at the following Parish Council meeting. 
 4.2 The Cedars
Cllr Cathcart confirmed that there had been no further update on the tree cutting. As far as he was aware action was being taken.

	


-

	5.
	CORRESPONDENCE
5.1 Old Market Site, Old North Road
Communication had been received from the owners of Turnpike Nursery who were concerned that the old market site had been cleared for housing. The owners advised that their business had previously been refused the expansion of their entrance, for more heavy good vehicles, due to the A1198 infrastructure being unsuitable for extra traffic.
The Clerk was asked to reply to the communication advising that as far as the Parish Council were aware there had not been any planning applications submitted for the site and therefore no permissions granted.

	





-Clerk


	6.
	OPEN FORUM	
There were no issues raised at this point.

	

	7.
	PLANNING/TREE WORK APPLICATIONS
7.1 Planning Applications
7.1.1 Planning Ref S/775/17/FL
Land adj to Lilac Cottage, 10 The Causeway –New Dwelling
(Mr Neil Gallery)
Plans were studied by Councillors. The Chairman advised that none of the existing structures on the site were going to be removed adding that there were buildings fronting The Causeway in the Past. He then invited members of the public to contribute to the discussions.
Concerns were raised over the parking on the High Street, by customers of The Hoops, which already affected the area in the proximity to Elm Tree Drive. A new dwelling would add to the congestion. Concerns were also raised over the proposed position of the new dwelling being so close to a listed building. 
Councillors agreed with these points. A vote was taken with the agreement that a No Recommendation be made. The response to the Planners would note the concerns.
Recommendation –No Recommendation
Concerns over the highway safety with existing parking in the area outside The Hoops within close proximity to Elm Tree Drive.
Concerns also about the proposed new dwelling being positioned so close to Lilac Cottage  which may adversely affect the setting of the listed building.
7.2 Tree Work Applications
There had been no tree work applications received.
7.3 Planning Decisions/Appeals notified by South Cambridgeshire District Council
There had been no decision notices received.

	







	8.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
The Chairman confirmed that he had placed an article in the Village Voice, on notice boards and also on the village website asking for interest in drawing up a Neighbourhood Plan. To date two parishioners had expressed their interest which was a low response. He asked anyone in attendance at the meeting, who was interested, to let him know. A member of the public asked if a Plan would be taken notice of if in place. It was confirmed that South Cambridgeshire District Council must take notice of it as it would work alongside the  Local Development Plan once adopted. However until the Local Plan is adopted, the lack of a 5-year housing land supply carries more weight than a Neighbourhood Plan.  Cllr McCraith added that the compilation of a Plan would take at least a couple of years and by that time  the Local Development Plan would have been adopted. The Chairman concluded that a Plan needed the support of the community and without it would not go ahead.

	





	9.
	LAND TO THE WEST OF THE CEMETERY –NOTIFICATION OF APPEAL TO THE SECRETARY OF STATE
[bookmark: _GoBack]This appeal had been discussed at the last meeting where it was suggested a further representation could be made based on the pressure on the local infrastructure the development would mean now that the Barracks is to reopen. The children living at the barracks would take places at the primary school and Village College. Cllr McCraith reiterated that the main reason for the refusal of the planning application was the separation between Bassingbourn and Kneesworth.
After discussion it was agreed that a further representation would be made advising of the change in the Barracks since the planning decision was made with confirmation that Councillors still continued to object to the development for the original reasons.

	








-Clerk

	10.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
There were no issues raised.
	







The meeting closed at 8.00pm





